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SUBMISSION ON PROPOSED CHANGES TO MEDICARE

I am a 59 year old part time worker.  I can afford private health cover and have had private health cover since I first started work aged 19. 

However, as a person who has an interest in social policies and strongly supports social justice I am deeply concerned by the proposed changes to Medicare.

I believe a wealthy country like ours can support people who need it most and can support a healthy care system that is accessable to all.

CO-PAYMENT AT POINT OF SERVICE

My concern is there is no restriction on the amount of co-payment charged by the doctor.  This amount will increase from the $10.00.  The people affected greatly will be the chronically ill and large families and many others (e.g. young families).  These people will not seek early intervention for their illness.  When illness' go unattended this results eventually in increased costs i.e. heart disease and diabetes. 

When people don't use their local doctor there will be a shift to out patients and emergency departments in public hospitals.  These departments are already under resourced.

DENTAL HEALTH CARE

I support the extension of Dental Health Care funding.  As there is excellent Medical Research showing the correlation between poor dental hygiene and poor health, i.e. heart disease.  Although the inclusion of dental health care in Medicare would increase the overall cost of the health care system, the benefits would be less call on services of doctors and hospitals and therefore a trade off in costs of related diseases.  There would be other advantages like less work time lost and a healthier population.
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